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NEWSPAPER issue of Wednesday, DECEMBER 1, 1847

FOWLER & GOLDING

Fowler & Golding inform their friends and the public generally that they 
have associated themselves together in business in the town of Hamburg, S.C. 
where they have on hand and expect constantly to receive a carefully 
selected stock of all articles usually kept in the Grocery line, viz:

Bagging Rope, Twine, Sugars, Coffees, Teas, Molasses

Bacon, Mackarel, Cheese, Salt

Nails, Iron, Drawing Chains

Negro Shoes

Blankets, Kerseys, Plaids, Homespun

Hats, Caps

Wagon Saddles, Bridles and Whips

John W. FOWLER

R.G. GOLDING

Dec. 1, 1847

---------

NOTICE

All persons indebted to Robert RICHEY, deceased, by note or account, are 
requested to make payment on or before the 25th of this month. J.B. RICHEY, 
Administrator, Dec. 1, 1847

--------

NOTICE

By order of David Lesly, Ordinary of Abbeville District, will be sold at the 
late residence of Joseph EAKINS Sr., deceased, on Wednesday the 15th of 



December, all the personal property of the said deceased, consisting of four 
likely Negroes, seven or eight hundred bushels of Corn, Fodder, Wheat, 
Horses, Milch Cows, Sheep, one road Wagon, plantation tools, household and 
kitchen furniture, also many other articles too numerous to mention.

Thomas EAKINS, Benjamin EAKINS, George NICKLES, Executors

Dec. 1, 1847

-----------

NOTICE

I will sell my residence to the highest bidder on the fourth Monday in 
December next, Corn, Fodder, Stock Hogs, Sheep, Cattle, Cotton Seed, 
Potatoes, Plantation tools, Household and Kitchen furniture. James MURRAY, 
Nov. 24, 1847

--------

NEWSPAPER Issue of Wednesday, DECEMBER 8, 1847

THE GALLANT DEAD

We learn from an authentic source that the remains of Col. BUTLER, Lts. 
MORAGNE, STEWART and ADAMS are on their way home and may be expected soon. 
We trust that the friends of Lts. Moragne, Stewart and Adams will give 
notice at what time the remains will reach the District, so suitable honors 
can be paid them.

-------

Lt. W.C. MORAGNE

The friends of Lt. W.C. MORAGNE will be gratified to learn that a letter 
received in this place by the last mail from New Orleans says that he is 
fast recovering his health and will soon arrive in the District.

-------

CITATION
South Carolina, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Nathaniel HENDERSON has applied for Letters of Administration on 
the estate of Shadrack HENDERSON, deceased; this is therefore to cite the 
kindred and creditors of said dec'd to appear in the Court of Ordinary on 
the 20th inst. to show cause why said Administration should not be granted. 



This 3rd of Dec. 1847. David Lesly, Ordinary

----------

CITATION

South Carolina, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Samuel DONALD has applied for Letters of Administration on the 
estate of Wm. MITCHELL, deceased; this is therefore to cite the kindred and 
creditors of said dec'd to appear in the Court of Ordinary on the 20th of 
Dec., next, to show cause why said Administration should not be granted. 
This 3rd of Dec. 1847. David Lesly, Ordinary

----------

NEWSPAPER Issue of Wednesday, DECEMBER 15, 1847

MURDER

Mr. Leonard WIDEMAN of this District was killed on the night of the 10th 
instant, it is supposed, by some of his servants. The particulars as we have 
learned them are as follows: Mr. WIDEMAN had started to one of his 
plantations just after dark, some mile or two from his residence; when about 
half a mile from home, he was set upon, and beaten to death. His body was 
found a considerable distance from where he was murdered. The perpetrators 
endeavored to make it appear that he had been thrown from his horse and 
killed, as he was dragged to the place where he was found and placed in a 
position to induce that belief. Suspicion rests upon four of his negroes who 
have been arrested and brought to jail.

--------------

MARRIAGES

Married on Thursday the 2nd inst. at Due West by Rev. John Williams, Mr. 
Jas. G. LOWRY of Chester district to Miss Elizabeth, daughter of Geo. 
BROWNLEE, deceased.

Married on the 2nd ult. in Pontotoc Co. Miss., by Rev. ___, Mr. James C. 
REID of Abbeville district to Miss Frances, daughter of Col. FREEMAN.

Married on Thursday evening the 7th inst. by the Rev. Jas. M. Chiles, Mr. 
J.R. ELLIS to Miss Wilmira JONES, all of this district.

---------



OBITUARY

DIED, with pneumonia at her residence at Abbeville District, Mrs. Mary 
STIEFER, in the 64th year of her age.

---------

NOTICE

All persons indebted to the estate of John RASOR, deceased, are requested to 
make payment by the first of February next and those having demands against 
the estate will present them by that time to the Administrator, at which 
time the estate will be settled up and closed in the Ordinary's office. 
Sarah RASOR, I.C. RICHEY, Administrators, Dec. 15, 1847

-----------

CITATION

South Carolina, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Richard A. MARTIN has applied for Letters of Administration on the 
estate of Thomas FORTESQUE, deceased; this is therefore to cite the kindred 
and creditors of said dec'd to appear in the Court of Ordinary on the 4th 
Monday of Dec., next, at the Abbeville courthouse, to show cause why said 
Administration should not be granted. This 11th of Dec. 1847. David Lesly, 
Ordinary

----------

PARTITION IN ORDINARY

Daniel BLAIN vs. James W. BLAIN and others

Will be sold on the first Monday in January next, the Real Estate of William 
BLAIN, deceased, for Partition, situated in Abbeville district on Long Cane 
creek, adjoining lands of C. RAZOR and others, containing 335 acres on a 
credit of 12 months. By order of D. Lesly, Ordinary. A.C. Hawthorn, Sheriff. 
Dec. 15, 1847

---------

NEWSPAPER Issue of Wednesday, DECEMBER 22, 1847

MURDER

We learn that one of the negroes now in prison at this place under suspicion 



of murdering his master Mr. L. WIDEMAN has confessed to the fact. He says he 
alone is the guilty one and that he was unaided.

---------

CITATION

South Carolina, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Jas. H. WIDEMAN has applied for Letters of Administration on the 
estate of Leonard WIDEMAN, deceased; this is therefore to cite the kindred 
and creditors of said dec'd to appear in the Court of Ordinary on the 1st 
Monday in January next, to show cause why said Administration should not be 
granted. This 20th of Dec. 1847. David Lesly, Ordinary

----------

CITATION

South Carolina, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, J.O. CONNER has applied for Letters of Administration on the estate 
of Gasaway NICHOLS, deceased; this is therefore to cite the kindred and 
creditors of said dec'd to appear in the Court of Ordinary on the 27th inst. 
to show cause why said Administration should not be granted. This 13th of 
Dec. 1847. David Lesly, Ordinary

----------

MARRIAGES

Married in this village on the 16th inst. by the Rev. A.H. Cornish, Isaac B. 
COURTRIGHT to Miss Elizabeth A.F. KINGSMORE, all of this place.

--------


